AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

May 14, 2009
Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Attendees: 

- Executive Committee: Jane Danielson, Carrie Walia, Peter Roderick, Janet Rodrick, Jeff Aceto, Larry Dyer, Laura Flight, Diane Edwards, Denise Courtmanche, 

- New members attending: Todd Flagg

- Guests: Carol Leone- Teens to Trails, Bryan Wentzell- AMC Maine Policy Manager, Paul Berry NH Chapter Chair
1.    **The minutes from the March 12, 2009 Executive Committee meeting were approved as submitted by unanimous vote. 

2.    Teens to Trails, Carol Leone, www.teenstotrail.org, came to meeting to talk about her group and efforts to get teens outside.  The organization mainly supports High School Outing Clubs. Carol authored a guide book on how to start and a High School Outing Club. She wanted to talk about partnering with AMC on maybe having a Skills Workshop for Outing Club Leaders. She is working with Bryan on Take It Outside. She mentioned having a beginning backpacking workshop and working with Peter on trail work activities.

3.   Regional Director North - Paul Berry, NH Chapter Chair came to the meeting to talk about submitting his name for Regional Director. NH and Maine are collaborating on a name to submit for Regional Director North Chair. Sam Jamke and Peg Nation are the other two people are being considered. Laura will send out bios to committee after meeting for a vote of the three candidates.

4.    Treasurer’s Report as of April 30, 2009 was handed out by Denise, Total Finances- 26,577.28. She has downloaded Quickbooks and next meeting will be using the new software. 
5.    Maine Conservation Updates- Bryan

· Redington Annexation. The windpower proposal was turned down twice by LURC so town put to vote to annex the land and the State Senate voted in favor of it. Bryan said that people need to contact their senators and representatives to let them know it is a bad idea.
· Maine Wood Initiative/Plum Creek Proposal- Brian expects the final vote from LURC in July. Said they are still moving forward on Roach Pond purchase.
 
·  Comprehensive Land Use Plan (CLUP) –LURC is working on the second draft of updating plan. They should be having a public hearing on the plan during summer or fall.

· Land for Maine’s Future (LMF) Bryan said legislature is now working on budget but will be dealing with the bonds next week

· Maine Dept Inland Fisheries (IFW) The Recreational user fee has been tabled for now, but felt it will come up again and we should be proactive so we can drive where the money will be spent.

6. Committee Reports

Youth: Larry reported he has 5-6 people to the Youth Program Chapter Training. They have schedule one trip in the Spring and one in the Fall. He has not had a problem with getting kids to participate. They are thinking of planning a snowshoe outing in the winter

Membership: Chair Janet Roderick said there was nothing new to report. We have around 3700 members to date.
Trails: Co-Chair Peter Roderick reported that the trips were on the website and National Trail Day, June 6th, there will be a training between Rt 27 & Stratton Brook on the AT. 
Outings:  Chair Peter Roderick reported that there are lots of good trips for the summer, easy to intermediate. 

Meetings and Education: Jeff Aceto reported that around 12 people attended the Bangor Potluck. Two events are coming up, one on Tuesday in Brunswick a Potluck with presenter Jesse Cottingham on his Kroka School experience, and a South Portland Potluck on June 8th on Intro to Backpacking.

Biking: Denise reported Tuesday night rides have started.
Young Members:   Carrie reported that the YM attended their first summit in April. They shared ideas with other YM chapters and are looking into joint trip with Boston Chapter in the fall. The YM felt they wanted to have more outing that were geared to the Young Members.

7. Maine Chapter Annual Meeting- Carrie said that the meeting will be October 2-4th at Camp Kawanhee at Lake Webb. 75-100 people are expected. Carrie asked if people wanted the same structure as last year.

Peter felt we should move the awards to another time.

Janet suggested we start the speaker a half an hour earlier.

Carrie also asked for speaker ideas, Phyllis Austin name was mentioned but Carrie asked if anyone has any ideas for speakers please send them to her.

8. Maine Chapter Nominating Committee- Laura stated that our bylaws require we need this committee consisting of one Excom member and at least two other AMC members. Laura also requested that anyone who is considering stepping down from the Excom please let her or Carrie know as soon as possible.

9. Excom Retreat- Larry volunteered his Camp on Crescent Lake in Raymond for the Thursday July 9th retreat at 5:30pm.  Laura asked for ideas to de discussed. Ideas that were mentioned;

· Increased support volunteering

· Protect open space

· Reasonable lodging

· Technology

· Succession management

10, Outreach position- Laura brought up it would good to create this position that could work or co-chair with Jeanne in PR to do events like the LL Bean Spring Expo.

11. Chapter Committee retreat May 29-31st at Cardigan Lodge in NH. Laura said there is room if anyone wants to attend.

Adjourned

